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Minutes of the Caddington Parish Council Extra Ordinary 

Meeting held at Caddington Heathfield Centre 26th April 2019

Present: Chairman M Tomlin, Parish Councillors J Bean, R Catford, A Palmer, H Palmer, 

S Smith, Clerk M Whiting, 5 members of public 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Cllr M Russell (work commitments) & Cllr B Fitzsimmons (away)
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 8th April 2019 were a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

4. BRICK BUS SHELTER
This extra ordinary meeting was called due to respond to an email received on Friday 12th April at 19:01, from Paul Mason, CBC Assistant Director of Highways. He requested the parish council to confirm whether they intend to pursue legal action against the Authority in respect of the ‘redundant bus shelter’ by the end of the week, Friday April 19th.  If no response was received by this date then it would be assumed that the matter was closed and the shelter would be removed.

Due to Friday 19th April being Good Friday and also the parish council solicitor on holiday until after the Easter break, the Clerk requested and it was agreed by Paul Mason for an extension to respond by Friday 26th April. An extra ordinary meeting was called on 18th April to be held on Friday 26th April at 12:30pm.
Parish Council solicitor advised that there were further questions that needed clarifying to establish a clearer position.
It was RESOLVED to instruct Machins Solicitors to contact Paul Mason direct to seek further clarification. Clerk to respond to Paul Mason to advise the parish council solicitor will contact him direct.
1
Signed by Presiding Chairman
--------------------------------------


13th May 2019

